 MINUTES OF A CRANHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON 
TUESDAY 7th NOVEMBER 2017 2017 AT 7.30PM

Present:

Cllr Marcia Lynall
Chairman

Cllr Teresa Clarke

Cllr Nick Hollyoake
Cllr Andy Hopkins
In Attendance:
1 Member of the Public

PUBLIC QUESTIONS

Mr John Jukes asked the Council to consider the following questions:
1. Will the council now accept the findings of the Housing Needs Survey that there IS a need for some affordable housing in Cranham, and that this need can only be satisfied by the use of an exception site.

 

2. Will the council now ballot the people of Cranham as to which one of the two exception sites offered they would prefer as it is alleged that Severn Vale Housing Association is currently working on a planning application for site 2 subject to an agreement with the land owner.   Site 1 is nearest to the A46 thereby avoiding extra traffic having to enter and leave the village and is in a low lying and more secluded position.

The Chairman thanked Mr Jukes for his question and the Council agreed to bring forward the said agenda item to the first item of Business.
1.
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
The Council accepted apologies from Councillors Nigel Cooper and Charlie Overs.
2.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS IN ITEMS ON THIS AGENDA

There were none.
3.
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 5th SEPTEMBER 2017. 
The minutes were approved and signed as a true record. 

Agenda Item 9. was brought forward to this point:

9.
TO CONSIDER MEETING WITH THE GRCC RURAL HOUSING ENABLING OFFICER TO DISCUSS AFFORDABLE HOUSING IN THE PARISH

The Chairman reported that a recent informal meeting was held with Mr Martin Hutchins the Rural Housing Enabling Officer during which the Housing Needs Survey was discussed and as previously agreed by the Council, the Survey was not accepted and the Council again agreed that it did NOT accept that the results of the survey demonstrated a need to provide affordable housing.  The Council do however recognise the need for smaller properties within the Parish to enable downsizing, the Council believe that this can be achieved by various options which do not include the need for the use of any exception sites.  Finally the Council unanimously agreed that there was no further need to meet with the Housing Enabling Officer from GRCC.    
4.
PLANNING
a.
S.172239/HHOLD  - Woodburn, Cranham;  Replace conservatory with rear full width single storey extension and internal alterations
The Council agreed to Support the application but noted and were sympathetic to the neighbours registered concerns.
5.
TO RECEIVE THE FOLLOWING REPORTS:

a.
County Councillors Report.  There was no report.
b.
District Councillors Report.  There was no report.
c.
Commons Management Committee.  Cllr Andy Hopkins reported that a Management Committee Meeting is to take place shortly, he also reported that the management structures that are now in place are working well. Finally Cllr Hopkins updated the council on the planned scrub clearance for which volunteers are being sought. 
d.
Paying Field Management Committee.  Cllr Marcia Lynall updated the council on the funds being raised for new equipment and also the details of a recent Management Committee meeting.
e. Village Hall Committee.  There was no report.
f.
Neighbourhood Watch.
Cllr Andy Hopkins updated the Council, it was agreed that the Locum Clerk would seek to have an additional email account added to the Neighbourhood Watch database to help with the distribution of information.
6.
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE FROM THE WORKING GROUP SET UP TO CONSIDER THE VALUE IN REGISTERING ANY COMMUNITY ASSETS.
Cllr Andy Hopkins reported that two volunteers have now come forward which will enable further consideration of the Community Assets. 
7.
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE IN REGARDS TO OBTAINING A 20 MPH ZONE WITHIN THE PARISH
The Chairman reported the details of the recent traffic reviews which were conducted in the Parish, the initial results would indicate that progress can be made towards the implementation of a 20 MPH Zone.  This will be discussed further with the Gloucestershire Highways Stakeholder on the 17 November 2017.  The Council expressed its gratitude to County Councillor Keith Rippington for funding the reviews from his highways budget.  
8.
TO CONSIDER THE ISSUES RAISED DURING THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING AND TO PUT INTO PLACE AN ACTION PLAN

The Chairman detailed an action plan which was circulated to the members prior to the meeting, the action plan was adopted subject to a few minor amendments and this plan will be published on the website and the action points implemented.
9.
This item was taken earlier in the meeting.
10.
TO CONSIDER ATTENDING COUNCILLOR TRAINING ON THE 8 NOVEMBER 2017.

Members were asked to inform the Locum Clerk should they wish to attend.

11.
TO CONSIDER A REQUEST FROM CRANHAM 2018 PATHWAY OF POPPIES TO INSTALL A DISPLAY IN 2018.

The Council unanimously supported this request.

12.
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON THE ARCHIVING OF THE PARISH RECORDS.

The Chairman reported that a response from the Local History Society is still awaited.
13
FINANCE
a.
To approve the Accounts for payment.  The following accounts were presented for payment:


Locum Clerks Salary / Expenses (Oct / Nov)
 306.00
                      PATA (payroll) 
17.50
                      Countrywide (Grass Cutting)
360.00
                      Community Heartbeat Trust (Defib battery)
282.00
                      St James the Great PCC (Grant)
520.00
                                                                                                                                                                                              


                     Total Invoices for payment:
1,485.50 

                      The accounts were approved for payment.

b. To receive a request towards the upkeep of the Parish Churchyard.  The     Council agreed to make a grant of £520.00. 

c. To receive and note the comments made by the External Auditor in regards of the audit for the year ended 31 March 2017.

The Council note the comments made by the External Auditor which related to the ticking of the wrong column by the Internal Auditor.
CONFIDENTAIL MINUTE

14.     PURSUANT TO 1(2) OF THE PUBLIC BODIES (ADMISSION TO MEETINGS) ACT 1960 IT IS RESOLVED THAT BECAUSE OF THE CONFIDENTAIL NATURE OF THE BUSINESS TO BE TRAMSACTED THE PUBLIC AND PRESS LEAVE THE MEETING

There were no Public or Press present, however due to the nature of the business the Locum Clerk left the meeting at this point.

15.     TO CONSIDER EMPLOYMENT OF A PARISH CLERK  AND DISCUSS AND AGREE THE TERMS OF EMPLOYMENT
Having advertised the role of the Parish Clerk earlier in the year, the Chair had received interest from one person. On discussing the role, no application was received. Mr Balgobin had also registered interest in September 2017 regarding the permanent position. It was unanimously agreed that Mr Roy Balgobin, having acted as Locum Clerk since April 2017 would be offered the permanent position of Parish Clerk. 
The terms of the offer are to be:

Salary £250.00 per month first review 2020.

Office Use £25.00 per month to include telephone, broadband and stationary first review 2020.

Travel Costs £0.45p per mile
16.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting scheduled meeting is Tuesday 2nd January 2018  in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm
THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS

THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9.15pm
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